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Comments on the Development of Sediment Quality Objectives for
Enclosed Bavs and Estuaries of California. CEOA Scouin!! Document

The Sanitation Districts of Los Angeles County (Districts) are grateful for the opportunity to
provide comments on the development of Sediment Quality Objectives for Enclosed Bays and Estuaries
of California as outlined in the CEQA scoping document dated August 17, 2006. By way of background,
the Districts are a confederation of special districts that operate and maintain regional wastewater and
solid waste management systems to provide sanitation services for approximately five million people who
reside in 78 cities and unincorporated areas in Los Angeles County. The Districts own and operate five
landfills and 11 wastewater treatment plants, including six water reclamation plants that discharge or
intermittently discharge to the San Gabriel River or its tributaries and thus indirectly to the San Gabriel
River estuary. The Districts support the State Board's efforts to maintain and improve the sediment
quality in California's enclosed bays and estuaries and recognize that developing Sedime.nt Quality
Objectives is a difficult and scientifically complicated task. We would like to acknowledge the time and
effort that the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) staff and Science Team have devoted
towards this project and commend their progress and effort towards the goal of developing scientifically
defensible Sediment Quality Objectives (SQOs). We strongly support a framework based on current
scientific understanding, realizing that continued research and data gathering are needed and that tools
will likely be refmed over time. We also commend the SWRCB staff for soliciting input from nationally
recognized experts that make up the Scientific Steering Committee, the staff of the Regional Water
Boards, and the diverse stakeholders that comprise the Advisory Committee.

Herein we provide comments on the CEQA Scoping Document as an opportunity to give
productive feedback regarding Phase I in the development of Sediment Quality Objectives for Enclosed
Bays and Estuaries in California.
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